
Dear Sponsor of Aboriginal Health and Human Resources Initiative (Medical and Dental Awards) 

Scholarship 

 

I'm Monica Rumbolt, a recent awardee of the program you've supported called Indspire's Brighter 

Futures: Bursaries, Scholarships, and Awards. I will graduate from high school in 2022, and I'm already 

enrolled in Memorial University's new Labrador Institute to pursue a bachelor's degree in nursing. This 

curriculum lasts for four years and is quite expensive. As I work two part-time jobs to help pay for the 

expense of school on top of my rent, the cost, in addition to the course load, has caused me a lot of 

worries. Since it ensures that I may continue to work toward my future without experiencing as much 

financial hardship, receiving this scholarship makes me feel really honored and even makes me cry with 

delight. As there is a huge demand for nurses in the Labrador Grenfell Health District, I wish to stay 

there and eventually advance to the position of doctor. This was made possible by your generosity, for 

which I will always be thankful. 

 

Warm regards, 

Monica Rumbolt 

 

 


